
Administrative Declaration of Local Emergency 

 

March 17, 2020 

Jared Dever, District Manager of the San Gabriel Valley Mosquito and Vector Control District “District”, 

utilizing the Districts’ statutory authority has declared a local emergency Pursuant to California 

Government Code Section 8550, the Federal Declaration of Emergency and the California Governors 

Executive Order N-25-20 and related orders, all of which respond to the escalating COVID-19 Pandemic. 

To keep the public and employees of the District safe from the Coronavirus, all non-essential programs 

and activities are immediately suspended.  The District encourages residents to follow CDC Coronavirus 

Guidelines https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html, practice social distancing, avoid 

mass gatherings, and promote personal hygiene. 

Effective immediately, the District offices and facilities will be closed to public access.  Vector Control 

services will be limited during this time. However, mosquito inspections, treatments, surveillance, and 

digital education will continue without direct public interaction.  In order to protect employees of the San 

Gabriel Valley Mosquito and Vector Control District, employees will work staggered shifts to reduce the 

total number of employees reporting for work at any given time. 

The San Gabriel Valley Mosquito and Vector Control District is open and will continue to respond to the 

public by phone at 626-814-9466, or by email at district@sgvmosquito.org.  For further information, 

please visit www.sgvmosquito.org.  

The San Gabriel Valley Mosquito and Vector Control District Executive Committee conducted an 

Emergency Teleconference Meeting at 10:30 am on March 17, 2020 pursuant to California Government 

Code Section 54956.5, and Executive Order N-25-20 to consider and ratify this administrative declaration. 

This Declaration of Local Emergency will remain in effect until further notice, but shall terminate at the 

earliest possible date.  

 

Signed this 17th Day of March 2020. 

 

Jared Dever, District Manager 
San Gabriel Valley Mosquito and Vector Control District 
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